
 

From the Superintendent’s desk: 

 Each month I utilize part of my newsletter to recognize outstanding 

academic achievements, organizations which are achieving awards and 

outstanding teacher leadership.  This month I want to recognize and thank 

our nine school board members for their outstanding leadership and 

dedication in providing our students a high-quality education, setting policy 

for our district and helping set tax levies for the various funds.  I know 

there is not a lot of glory and fame in being a school board member and 

they don’t get the recognition they truly deserve.  They dedicate their time 

and efforts in providing the students at Humphrey Public Schools the best 

education they can provide. When I attend professional conferences, I am 

often asked about the difficulties in working with a nine-member board of 

education because most boards of education have only 6 members, my 

response has always been that I have never had a problem or had concerns 

working with nine different people because the board members that I’ve 

worked with in my 15 years here have not come in with hidden agendas.  I 

greatly appreciate how they work together and their willingness to listen to 

other’s opinions and ideas. The one common theme with this board of nine 

is they always base their decisions on what is best for our students and 

how their vote will impact our student’s education which is commendable.  

I want to thank and recognize our school board members for their 

continuing support for academics and all their hard work, they include 

President Kevin Kallweit, Vice-President Ron Zach, Treasurer Tim Meyer, 

Secretary Julie Preister and board members Sandy Classen, Barry Tasa, 

Mike Brandl, Doug Beller and Alan Huettner. 

As always, if you ever have any questions, please call and get the 

answers.  This will help curb misinformation and eliminate rumors that are 

greatly appreciated by the teachers and me.  Have a great October and Go 

Bulldogs! 

Mr. Sjuts 

 



 

From​ ​the​ ​Principal’s​ ​Desk: 
 

On​ ​Friday,​ ​September​ ​8,​ ​we​ ​celebrated​ ​Grandparents​ ​Day.​ ​​ ​Grandparents​ ​were​ ​able​ ​to​ ​come​ ​in​ ​and 
have​ ​breakfast​ ​with​ ​their​ ​grandchildren.​ ​​ ​We​ ​had​ ​an​ ​amazing​ ​turnout​ ​for​ ​this​ ​event.​ ​​ ​We​ ​served​ ​right​ ​around 
200​ ​individuals​ ​that​ ​morning.​ ​​ ​Those​ ​that​ ​were​ ​visiting​ ​came​ ​from​ ​near​ ​and​ ​far.​ ​​ ​It​ ​is​ ​always​ ​great​ ​to​ ​see 
students​ ​and​ ​their​ ​family​ ​members​ ​in​ ​our​ ​building.  

Our​ ​fall​ ​activities​ ​are​ ​in​ ​full​ ​swing.​ ​​ ​It​ ​has​ ​been​ ​great​ ​to​ ​get​ ​out​ ​and​ ​watch​ ​our​ ​students​ ​compete​ ​in​ ​their 
respective​ ​activity.​ ​​ ​I​ ​would​ ​encourage​ ​anyone​ ​to​ ​take​ ​a​ ​look​ ​at​ ​the​ ​activities​ ​calendar​ ​and​ ​make​ ​a​ ​trip​ ​out​ ​to 
watch​ ​our​ ​students​ ​compete.​ ​​ ​The​ ​students​ ​really​ ​appreciate​ ​the​ ​support​ ​at​ ​their​ ​events.​ ​​ ​Please​ ​check​ ​the 
school​ ​website​ ​for​ ​activity​ ​updates. 

On​ ​Friday,​ ​August​ ​25​ ​we​ ​held​ ​our​ ​Summer​ ​Reading​ ​Celebration.​ ​​ ​Last​ ​spring​ ​I​ ​challenged​ ​the 
elementary​ ​students​ ​to​ ​read​ ​100,000​ ​pages​ ​over​ ​the​ ​summer.​ ​​ ​Not​ ​only​ ​did​ ​they​ ​meet​ ​their​ ​goal,​ ​they 
surpassed​ ​it​ ​by​ ​over​ ​6,000​ ​pages.​ ​​ ​The​ ​top​ ​readers​ ​from​ ​each​ ​class​ ​had​ ​the​ ​opportunity​ ​to​ ​pie​ ​their​ ​person​ ​of 
choice​ ​in​ ​the​ ​face.​ ​​ ​The​ ​brave​ ​volunteers​ ​were​ ​Mrs.​ ​Bender,​ ​Ms.​ ​Oelsligle,​ ​Mr.​ ​Sjuts​ ​and​ ​myself.​ ​​ ​Each​ ​student 
who​ ​turned​ ​in​ ​pages​ ​received​ ​a​ ​goody​ ​bag.​ ​​ ​The​ ​goody​ ​bags​ ​were​ ​put​ ​together​ ​with​ ​an​ ​anonymous​ ​donation. 
The​ ​donation​ ​is​ ​greatly​ ​appreciated.  

At​ ​our​ ​August​ ​board​ ​meeting,​ ​the​ ​board​ ​gave​ ​the​ ​okay​ ​for​ ​the​ ​school​ ​to​ ​do​ ​an​ ​update​ ​to​ ​our​ ​current 
website.​ ​​ ​We​ ​are​ ​currently​ ​in​ ​the​ ​process​ ​of​ ​working​ ​with​ ​a​ ​company​ ​to​ ​complete​ ​a​ ​mock-up​ ​of​ ​the​ ​new 
website.​ ​​ ​As​ ​we​ ​get​ ​closer​ ​to​ ​launching​ ​the​ ​new​ ​website,​ ​you​ ​will​ ​see​ ​a​ ​notice​ ​on​ ​current​ ​website​ ​letting​ ​you 
know​ ​of​ ​the​ ​transition​ ​to​ ​the​ ​new​ ​one.​ ​​ ​When​ ​we​ ​make​ ​the​ ​change, 
please​ ​don’t​ ​hesitate​ ​to​ ​contact​ ​the​ ​school​ ​if​ ​you​ ​are​ ​unable 
to​ ​locate​ ​certain​ ​items.​ ​​ ​We​ ​would​ ​be​ ​more​ ​than​ ​happy​ ​to 
help​ ​you. 

This​ ​past​ ​year,​ ​our​ ​staff​ ​has​ ​been​ ​in​ ​the​ ​process​ ​of 
adopting​ ​the​ ​Marzano​ ​Instructional​ ​Framework​ ​Model.​ ​​ ​This 
model​ ​has​ ​developed​ ​a​ ​common​ ​language​ ​for​ ​instruction​ ​for 
our​ ​staff.​ ​​ ​It​ ​also​ ​is​ ​a​ ​great​ ​tool​ ​for​ ​increasing​ ​the​ ​instructional 
toolbox​ ​for​ ​our​ ​staff.​ ​​ ​​ ​Mr.​ ​Sjuts​ ​and​ ​myself​ ​recently​ ​attended 
a​ ​Marzano​ ​workshop​ ​centered​ ​on​ ​the​ ​process​ ​of​ ​continuous 
school​ ​improvement.​ ​​ ​Part​ ​of​ ​the​ ​discussion​ ​was​ ​feedback 
from​ ​a​ ​variety​ ​of​ ​stakeholders​ ​on​ ​school​ ​improvement​ ​items. 
As​ ​we​ ​continue​ ​our​ ​discussions​ ​on​ ​survey​ ​information,​ ​we 
ask​ ​that​ ​if​ ​one​ ​is​ ​sent​ ​home​ ​to​ ​help​ ​us​ ​complete​ ​it.​ ​​ ​We​ ​have 
discussed​ ​ways​ ​to​ ​keep​ ​them​ ​short​ ​with​ ​purposeful​ ​feedback. 
Thank​ ​you​ ​in​ ​advance​ ​for​ ​your​ ​assistance.  

This​ ​year​ ​our​ ​kitchen​ ​staff​ ​is​ ​offering​ ​a​ ​second​ ​option 
to​ ​the​ ​main​ ​menu​ ​for​ ​both​ ​breakfast​ ​and​ ​lunch.​ ​​ ​If​ ​students 
are​ ​not​ ​wanting​ ​the​ ​main​ ​meal,​ ​they​ ​can​ ​choose​ ​to​ ​have​ ​a 
cold​ ​sandwich​ ​for​ ​lunch​ ​and​ ​a​ ​hot​ ​breakfast​ ​sandwich​ ​in​ ​the 
morning.​ ​​ ​The​ ​cold​ ​sandwich​ ​option​ ​is​ ​also​ ​listed​ ​on​ ​our​ ​monthly​ ​calendars​ ​with​ ​the​ ​main​ ​meal.​ ​​ ​If​ ​students​ ​are 



wanting​ ​the​ ​cold​ ​sandwich​ ​at​ ​lunch,​ ​they​ ​are​ ​to​ ​email​ ​the​ ​kitchen​ ​staff​ ​by​ ​9:00am.​ ​​ ​This​ ​has​ ​been​ ​a​ ​great 
addition​ ​to​ ​the​ ​lunch​ ​and​ ​breakfast​ ​programs.  

Now​ ​that​ ​we​ ​are​ ​over​ ​a​ ​month​ ​into​ ​school,​ ​I​ ​wanted​ ​to​ ​pass​ ​along​ ​our​ ​PIPSS​ ​expectations​ ​for​ ​you​ ​to 
review​ ​and​ ​continue​ ​your​ ​discussions​ ​with​ ​your​ ​student(s)​ ​at​ ​home.​ ​​ ​Here​ ​are​ ​the​ ​five​ ​student​ ​performance 
goals​ ​students​ ​are​ ​expected​ ​to​ ​follow: 

● Arrive​ ​to​ ​class​ ​prepared 
● Use​ ​work​ ​time​ ​appropriately 
● Complete​ ​assigned​ ​tasks​ ​on-time 
● Demonstrate​ ​respect​ ​for​ ​people​ ​and​ ​property 
● Respond​ ​appropriately​ ​to​ ​staff​ ​directives 

The​ ​two​ ​that​ ​I​ ​see​ ​the​ ​most​ ​come​ ​across​ ​my​ ​desk​ ​is​ ​completing​ ​assignments​ ​on​ ​time​ ​and​ ​demonstrating 
respect.​ ​​ ​It​ ​is​ ​highly​ ​important​ ​for​ ​students​ ​to​ ​get​ ​their​ ​work​ ​completed​ ​on​ ​time​ ​and​ ​turned​ ​in​ ​to​ ​ensure​ ​they 
receive​ ​a​ ​grade​ ​and​ ​get​ ​the​ ​full​ ​points.​ ​​ ​Demonstrating​ ​respect​ ​is​ ​a​ ​key​ ​characteristic​ ​of​ ​life​ ​and​ ​should​ ​be 
demonstrated​ ​on​ ​a​ ​daily​ ​basis.  

On​ ​Thursday,​ ​November​ ​14,​ ​we​ ​will​ ​have​ ​The​ ​Honor’s​ ​Breakfast​ ​for​ ​our​ ​students​ ​who​ ​qualify​ ​according 
to​ ​their​ ​1st​ ​quarter​ ​grades.​ ​A​ ​student​ ​in​ ​grades​ ​3-12​ ​who​ ​earns​ ​a​ ​93%​ ​GPA​ ​or​ ​higher,​ ​is​ ​placed​ ​on​ ​the​ ​Honor 
Roll.​ ​A​ ​student​ ​in​ ​grades​ ​3-12​ ​who​ ​earns​ ​an​ ​89%​ ​GPA​ ​or​ ​higher​ ​is​ ​placed​ ​on​ ​the​ ​Honorable​ ​Mention​ ​Honor 
Roll.​ ​If​ ​a​ ​student​ ​has​ ​a​ ​“D”​ ​in​ ​any​ ​class,​ ​they​ ​are​ ​not​ ​eligible​ ​for​ ​Honor​ ​Roll.​ ​All​ ​students​ ​grades​ ​3-12​ ​may​ ​also 
be​ ​considered​ ​for​ ​the​ ​Merit​ ​Honor​ ​Roll​ ​Award.​ ​Students​ ​earn​ ​this​ ​award​ ​by​ ​following​ ​the​ ​PIPSS​ ​student 
performance​ ​goals​ ​and​ ​the​ ​student​ ​academic​ ​goal.​ ​They​ ​need​ ​to​ ​be​ ​nominated​ ​by​ ​a​ ​teacher,​ ​or​ ​teachers,​ ​to 
receive​ ​this​ ​award.​ ​Please​ ​continue​ ​to​ ​encourage​ ​your​ ​children​ ​to​ ​try​ ​their​ ​hardest​ ​and​ ​do​ ​their​ ​best​ ​with​ ​all​ ​of 
their​ ​course​ ​work.​ ​​ ​We​ ​still​ ​have​ ​a​ ​few​ ​weeks​ ​until​ ​the​ ​breakfast​ ​is​ ​held.​ ​​ ​It​ ​would​ ​be​ ​great​ ​to​ ​see​ ​all​ ​of​ ​our 
students​ ​in​ ​attendance.​ ​​ ​Breakfast​ ​will​ ​begin​ ​serving​ ​at​ ​7:00​ ​a.m.​ ​​ ​We​ ​hope​ ​to​ ​see​ ​you​ ​there. 

I​ ​want​ ​to​ ​remind​ ​students​ ​and​ ​parents​ ​of​ ​the​ ​protocol​ ​to​ ​follow​ ​when​ ​your​ ​student​ ​is​ ​absent.​ ​​ ​It​ ​is​ ​highly 
important​ ​that​ ​your​ ​student​ ​be​ ​in​ ​attendance​ ​at​ ​school.​ ​​ ​We​ ​have​ ​a​ ​lot​ ​to​ ​cover​ ​over​ ​the​ ​year​ ​to​ ​prepare​ ​our 
students​ ​for​ ​the​ ​next​ ​grade​ ​level​ ​and​ ​end​ ​of​ ​the​ ​year​ ​assessments.​ ​​ ​It​ ​is​ ​hard​ ​to​ ​make​ ​sure​ ​students 
understand​ ​the​ ​material​ ​and​ ​get​ ​it​ ​all​ ​done​ ​when​ ​they​ ​are​ ​missing​ ​school.​ ​​ ​If​ ​a​ ​student​ ​is​ ​missing​ ​for​ ​an​ ​illness, 
please​ ​contact​ ​the​ ​school​ ​to​ ​let​ ​us​ ​know​ ​they​ ​will​ ​not​ ​be​ ​attending.​ ​​ ​After​ ​seeing​ ​a​ ​doctor​ ​for​ ​treatment,​ ​please 
make​ ​sure​ ​you​ ​have​ ​the​ ​doctor’s​ ​office​ ​write​ ​a​ ​note​ ​and​ ​submit​ ​those​ ​to​ ​the​ ​office.​ ​​ ​Those​ ​are​ ​kept​ ​on​ ​file​ ​and 
used​ ​when​ ​completing​ ​end​ ​of​ ​the​ ​year​ ​reports​ ​to​ ​make​ ​sure​ ​our​ ​attendance​ ​is​ ​accurate.​ ​​ ​If​ ​your​ ​student​ ​will​ ​be 
leaving​ ​early​ ​for​ ​an​ ​appointment,​ ​we​ ​need​ ​to​ ​hear​ ​from​ ​a​ ​parent​ ​in​ ​the​ ​morning​ ​before​ ​that​ ​student​ ​leaves​ ​for 
their​ ​appointment.​ ​​ ​We​ ​appreciate​ ​your​ ​assistance​ ​with​ ​both​ ​of​ ​these​ ​items.  

On​ ​Tuesday,​ ​October​ ​17th​ ​we​ ​will​ ​be​ ​hosting​ ​a​ ​Mom’s​ ​&​ ​Muffins​ ​breakfast.​ ​​ ​All​ ​mothers​ ​are​ ​invited​ ​to 
come​ ​and​ ​enjoy​ ​a​ ​muffin​ ​for​ ​breakfast​ ​with​ ​their​ ​student(s).​ ​​ ​The​ ​doors​ ​for​ ​breakfast​ ​will​ ​open​ ​at​ ​7:00​ ​am.​ ​​ ​We 
hope​ ​that​ ​you​ ​are​ ​able​ ​to​ ​enjoy​ ​us.  

As​ ​I​ ​wrap​ ​up​ ​my​ ​letter,​ ​please​ ​remember​ ​that​ ​my​ ​door​ ​is​ ​always​ ​open​ ​if​ ​you​ ​ever​ ​feel​ ​the​ ​need​ ​to​ ​talk 
about​ ​any​ ​concerns​ ​that​ ​you​ ​may​ ​have.​ ​​ ​If​ ​you​ ​ever​ ​have​ ​any​ ​questions,​ ​please​ ​feel​ ​free​ ​to​ ​contact​ ​me.​ ​​ ​Until 
my​ ​next​ ​letter,​ ​have​ ​a​ ​great​ ​October! 

 

Mr.​ ​King 
 

 



 

October   Health   News 

 On October 10 & 11, 2017 

Humphrey Public School has 

planned for East Central District 

Health Department (ECDHD) staff 

to perform Student Health 

Screenings on all students in grades 

K-12. The screenings will include 

weight and height measurement, 

hearing evaluation, dental check 

and vision screening. ECDHD will 

supply letters to parents of students 

providing the results. 

 How to Report the reason my child 

is missing school: If your child is sick, it is 

important to tell the school the signs of 

the illness. The reason we ask this is for the 

prevention of spreading and for the 

weekly reporting to ECDHD for students’ 

absences. 

How to Stop the Spread of Germs: 

 If your child has signs of the flu, 

consult your doctor to see if your 

child should be examined 

 Keep your child home for 24 hours 

after their fever is gone without the 

use of fever lowering medicine 

 Stay away from others who are sick 

 Cover your mouth and nose with a 

tissue when you cough or sneeze, 

may use your elbow if you do not 

have a tissue 

 Try not to touch your eyes, nose, 

and mouth 

 Wash your hands with warm water 

and soap frequently 

 Get plenty of rest and drink lots of 

sugar free liquids 

Halloween Safety 

Make sure your child’s costume is safe; 

use reflective tape for easier visibility once 

it gets dark. 

Know who your kids are trick or treating 

with; use the buddy system. 

Remind your kids to stay out of the streets 

and walk on the sidewalks; do not take 

shortcuts with alleys. 

Check ALL candy and treats before 

eating to ensure safety; never eat candy if 

the package is already opened. 

Consider non-food treats for trick-or-

treaters for those children who may have 

food allergies or restrictions. 

 

Should you have any questions, please give 

me a call. Thank You, Jen Nolan 



 

 

 

 Greetings from the Counselor, 

I can’t believe we are in the month of October already. I hope that everyone’s year is off to a wonderful 
start. Always remember, if there is anything I can ever do to assist you, please, let me know. As the year 
continues, students please speak with your parents/guardians, and parents/guardians, please speak with 
your students about what goes on at school and what major events are coming up. If you ever have any 
questions, please, reach out to me. I am happy to help.  
Elementary: The first few weeks of school we focused on reintroducing ourselves and reflecting on our 
summer. We also discussed bullying as I would like to keep it from beginning. We have also begun 
discussing how to make friends as the opposite of being a bully. We will spend some time in the 
upcoming month discussing hygiene and Red Ribbon Week. Continue to encourage your students to think 
about their future and excite them for it. Help them explore and fulfill their curiosity! 
7-9th grades: I would like to share a couple of tips and tricks to find success in the future. 

1. Take school seriously. Make sure we are giving our best efforts. Study, work hard, and ask questions. 
Your grades do matter now. GPA is beginning to matter, especially 8th and 9th grade year. The grades 
you earn now will be on your transcript and play a huge role in gaining college admission.  

2. Think about different career options and start exploring the possibilities. 
3. Attend school events to help build Bulldog Pride! 
4. Saving money now will help in the long run. 

10th Grade 
1. Consider taking the ACT. If you have decided to, start preparing for it. www.acto.org is the magic 

website. If you qualify for free or reduced lunches, let me know and I can provide you with a fee waiver.  
2. Think about career options and research colleges that have the major you are interested in. 
3. Work hard, ask questions, and study. Grades matter when getting into college. 

11th Grade 
1. Those that requested a test for the PSAT, it will be on October 19. Refresh your knowledge on English, 

reading, math, and science concepts. Best of luck! 
2. Research colleges. Ask questions and go on college visits. Find a career that you are interested in and 

want to pursue. 
3. Register and take the ACT. It is best to take the ACT at least two times by the end of your junior year. 

Visit www.act.org for test dates and registration information. If you qualify for free or reduced lunches, 
let me know and I can provide you with a fee waiver. 

12th Grade 
1. Retake the ACT if you are not satisfied with your current score. The last two tests accepted by most 

colleges are October 28 and December 9. Visit www.act.org to get registered. 
2. Create an FSA ID for yourself and one for a parent. This is needed in order to complete your FAFSA. The 

FAFSA is available on October 1, much sooner than before. We will be planning a FAFSA night event 
here at Humphrey to assist with filling out the FAFSA on October 23rd at 7 PM. This is planned to help 
parents and students with questions you all may have. Visit www.fsaid.ed.gov to create an FSA ID.  

3. Apply for Scholarships. I have shared a Google Document with all seniors about scholarships that I have 
been notified of. I will continue to add more as they become available. Visit www.educationquest.org to 
find even more state and local scholarships under Scholarship Quest. 

4. Go on college visits and ask questions. 
5. Attend the school visits when colleges are here at Humphrey High. They provide a lot of helpful 

information, plus free stuff!  
6. Continue to check the Scholarship Google Doc that has been shared with you. I add all new scholarships 

there.  

Once again, please see me if there are any questions. I am here to help. If I do not know the answer, I will 
find the answer for you.  It is a great day to be a Bulldog!  ~Miss Oelsligle 

http://www.acto.org/
http://www.act.org/
http://www.act.org/
http://www.fsaid.ed.gov/
http://www.educationquest.org/
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At 7:00 pm the meeting was called to order on September 4, 2017.  Welcome parents and guests.  We had 12 
members present.  We had the Secretary’s report read by Mitzi Luedtke.  The minutes from the past meeting 
were read.  There were 2 corrections made and fixed.  The minutes were approved by Dana & Petrina.  The 
Treasurer’s report was read by Petrina Kuehler with a total read and all bills paid.  We are still waiting to pay 
the School for ½ of the Volt program, the Popcorn machine (not yet bought) and still waiting to pay 2 
scholarships.  This was approved by Mitzi & Jeanne. 
Old Business 

1. Get money ($20) to Jen Nolan for the new student t-shirts.  We will pay Jen and the students get to 
come pick out their apparel.  The winners were Ethan Keller & Erica Punko 

2. Teacher Wish List - Set a committee meeting.  The discussion is about who does this wish list go out 
to?  Just teachers, or add paras & support staff too?  What do we call it?  Bulldog Staff Wish List.  The 
Committee will consist of Petrina, Bobbie, Barb, & Jeanne.  They will get the info out to the staff about 
when and how to get their wishes and wants to the BC.  The Committee will then go to Mr. Sjuts for 
discussion before purchasing. 

3. Popcorn Machine - no new news.  Will check with Michelle for an estimated date. 
4. Sports Ad/Live streaming - 132 spots for ads.  We only sold 112.  We have ALWAYS sold out.  We 

didn’t this year.  There are 12 Live streaming ads for a total of $120 for Mitzi to use to pay for help.  We 
only have 3 HPS Home games for VB.  

5. Fun Fair Booth - Had stadium seats, Bulldog Paw signs, tattoos to sell and also to get the word out 
about Booster Club.  Sold all of the Paw signs and just a few tattoos.  No stadium seats. Motion made 
by Dana Brandl to give every student in PreK-6 a tattoo at Pep Rallies: Homecoming & Fall 
sports.  This was approved by Petrina & Barb 

6. Booster club Info sheets - Sent home in packets from school.  Have not gotten them all from Jen yet, 
but will soon. This will give us e-mail addresses and phone numbers. 

7. Tattoos - As discussed before, giving them out at pep rallies and at big events for the school.  The kids 
love the school spirit at the Pep Rallies 

8. Script - Nothing new to discuss 
9. Burger Bash - Set a committee meeting and ok dates with Mr. King - Just give Mr. King an FYI about 

them, so we can get the word out to the opposing schools.  Discussed prices of meals and who is 
donating.  Brats are being donated by Parks of NE, Kevin Nolan, and Burgers are being discussed by 
Fontanelle, Kallweits.  Signs will be made and the committee is working on getting donations. 

New Business 
1. New Officers Sign Bank cards - We got this accomplished before and during the meeting.  Todd 

Kuehler will be delivering this to the bank for us. 
2. Bulldog Mascot - When to get people in this?  Homecoming, Home Football & Volleyball 

games.  Students?  Teachers?  Mitzi will take care of lining up the people for the costume.  Any 
Volunteers should come see her. 

3. School Spirit Idea - Mitzi was wondering who all pays to get into the games.  Do all students have to 
pay?  Do student athletes get in for free?  Lori will call and ask Mr. Sjuts.  If students have to pay, can 
the Booster Club offer some free passes for students to help pack the house?  We will move on this 
when we know the answers to the questions. 

4. Autographed Balls - Do we do this again?  Yes!  Various members will be getting the VB, SB, FB and 
have the teams sign them.  We will have them up for auction again as last year.  Discussion on adding 
shoes for the Track/Cross Country…maybe next year. 

5. Spirit Posters.  With only 3 HPS home VB games, the posters will be given more time, and we will get 
them up for the Basketball season.  We will have another class contest in October for Spirit Posters. 

6. Next Meeting is Tuesday October 10th 7:00pm in the Library 

 
Meeting adjourned 8:05 approved by Dana & Pam 



 
 
Meeting was opened at 8:10 pm on September 4, 2017 with 7 members present.  Welcome!   
Jenny Young read both the Treasurer & Secretary Minutes.  There was one adjustment in the 
Treasurer's report by Todd Kuehler, who found a bank note not previously found.  This adjusted 
the amount of money in the account.  As a reminder, the cookie dough order going on now, the 
profits are all for NEXT Year, not this year.  We discussed the selling of Runza’s.  Mitzi will 
contact Lindsay and since they sell them, we don’t want to step on toes.  We will discuss the 
possibility of sharing this sell. 
 
Prom is April 21st, 2018 
 
Election of Officers: 
President: Jenny Young 
Vice President: Kelli Ganskow (possibly one more if agreed) 
Treasurer: Pam Olmer 
Secretary: Mitzi Luedtke 
 
Discussed the possibility of working with Prom sponsors on a venue for Prom/Post Prom.  We 
really like having it at the school.  If the Prom wants to rent the community center, we would 
help pay for the rent, since we would essentially be rent free.  This was approved by all, now we 
see what Prom wants to do. 
 
Cookie Dough orders are DUE Tuesday September 5th 
Committees will be formed at next meeting. 
 
Next Meeting is Tuesday October 10th 8:00pm in the Library 
Meeting adjourned 8:36pm 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars! 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Monday, October 2nd, 2017 

2:00-8:30 pm 



2nd Grade 
October News

The 2nd graders are 
becoming awesome 

problem solvers in math.  
They are learning about 

many different story 
problems and are doing 

an AMAZING job!

We have been working hard on 
identifying story elements, long 

and short vowels, and many 
comprehension strategies!  We 
also have been working a lot on 

reading fluency. 

We are writing personal 
narratives.  The students are 
doing a good job of writing 
with complete sentences.

VoWac and Spelling have 
helped us focus on vowels 

and how to attack 
unfamiliar word.

The first and second graders are working together this month 
to learn more about the weather.  We will also be learning 

about Christopher Columbus in October.

Book It will be starting this month!  Be on the lookout for 
information in your child’s folder.



 

ABOUT ME 
Hi! My name is Nicole King. I am enjoying being the 5-12 grade business and technology 
teacher and coaching volleyball. Last year, I worked as a para at HPS. This will be my 6th 
year teaching. Prior to working at HPS, I taught three years at Broken Bow High School 
and two years at Anselmo-Merna Public School.  
 

I am an Ansley Public School graduate from the class of 2005. In 2010, I graduated from 
the University of Nebraska at Kearney with my Bachelor of Science in Business 
Administration and my Bachelor of Arts in Education Degree in Business Education. I 
also have my Master of Science in Education Degree in instructional technology from 
UNK. 

MY CLASSES 
 

5th and 6th Grade Computers 
Students are using Type to Learn 4 to type without peeking at their hands. They have 
also had the chance to use i-pads and play some learning games, such as Arcademics. 
 

Web Design 
The class has been studying the history of the internet and design principles of 
websites.  They are looking forward to learning some HTML and CSS and working on 
our new school website. 
 

Accounting 1 
Students have loved getting outside to record their transactions on t-accounts using 
sidewalk chalk. They just started journalizing transactions on a journal for the sole 
proprietorship. 
 

Introduction to Business 
We have been studying a unit on economic activities that includes the different types of 
economies, supply and demand, needs vs. wants, inflation, and many more topics. 
 

Entrepreneurship 
Students are exploring what it takes to be an entrepreneur. They have been evaluating 
their interests and will create their own businesses and go through the process of 
writing a business plan. 
 

Computers 7 
The class has been learning basic computer functions, keyboarding, and organization of 
files on their computers and cloud. They are currently making a video about the keys. 

CONTACT ME 
 
Email: nicoleking@humphrey.esu7.org        School Phone: 402 923-1230 ext. 147 

BUSINESS AND TECHNOLOGY 
CLASSES 

 

mailto:nicoleking@humphrey.esu7.org


 Hello, I am Emily Droescher the new Preschool Teacher at 

Humphrey Public Schools. I grew up the youngest of five 

siblings on a farm in Greeley County. After graduating from 

Greeley- Wolbach High School in 2010 I attended Northeast 

Community College in Norfolk, Nebraska where I obtained my 

Associates degree in Personal Training. After obtaining my 

Associates degree and becoming the proud aunt of five 

nieces and nephews, now with a total of eight, I came to the 

realization that teaching children was my calling. I then took my passion and transferred 

to Wayne State College in Wayne, Nebraska where I obtained my Bachelor degree in 

Early Childhood Inclusive (Birth to Grade 3)/ Special Education (K- 6th Grade). 

Throughout my last few years of college I married my husband James and moved to 

Humphrey to follow his job as a Pro Edge Grain Specialist for Central Valley Ag. 

During my final semester at Wayne State College I received the privilege to 

student teach here at Humphrey Public Schools within the 2nd grade and Special 

Education rooms. Throughout my experience I got the chance to get to know the school 

system, faculty and staff, and meet some of you as well as your children. Needless to 

say, I am very thrilled to get to continue my journey here at Humphrey Public and am 

looking forward to a great year! 

 
 

 

October 2 – 1:00 Dismissal 

      No Preschool 

October 6 – No School 

October 11 – 1:00 Dismissal 

      No Preschool 

October 20 – 1:00 Dismissal 

      No Preschool 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 

1:00 Dismissal 
Parent Teacher Conferences 

 
SB vs. Boone Central/Twin 

River at Albion 4:30 

3 
 

VB vs. Madison at LHF 
C/JV/V 5:30 pm 

*Parent’s Night* 

4 
 
4 Year Old Preschool 

Field Trip 

5 
 

3 Year Old Preschool 
Field Trip  

 

EHC Cross Country in 
Columbus at Lutjelusche 

Course 

6 

NO SCHOOL 
Spirit Camp 9-11 at HHS 

Football Field 
 

FB vs. Howells-Dodge at 
HHS 7:00 pm 

7 
HLHF VB 4 Team 

Tourney 
 

JHVB@ Scribner-
Snyder Tourney 

 

JH CC State at 
Papillion 

8 9 
 

JH VB vs Howells-Dodge 
at HHS B/A 3:00/4:00 

 

JH FB vs Clarkson-Leigh 
at Leigh 4:30 

 

JV FB vs Clarkson-Leigh 
at Leigh 6:00 

10 
 

JH VB vs. Twin River at 
LHF B/A 4:30/5:30 

 
Booster Club Mtg 7:00 

Post Prom Mtg 8:00 

11 
 

1:00 
Dismissal 
Teacher InService 

12 
 

FCCLA FLW at CCC 
 

EHC VB Tourney 

13 
 

FFA Feed A Farmer 11-2 
 

Homecoming Pep Rally 
 

FB vs. Clarkson-Leigh at 
HHS 7:00 pm 

 

Homecoming Dance 

14 
 
EHC VB Tourney at 

Logan View 

15 16 
JH VB vs. Wisner at 
HHS B/A 3:00/4:00 

 

JH FB at Madison 4:30 
 

C Team VB vs Madison 
at LHF at 5:30 

17 

 
Muffins for Moms 

7:00 am 

18 
 

FFA Mtg 7:30 am 
 

Quiz Bowl at Seward 

19 
 
VB Triangular vs. Battle 

Creek & Central City 
at HHS   5:00 

20         End of 1
st

 Qtr 
 

1:00 Dismissal 
Teacher InService 

 

State CC at Kearney 
 

FB at Neligh-Oakdale 
7:00 

21 

22 23         Start of 2
nd

 Qtr 
 

Picture Retake Day 

24 25 
 
FCCLA Mtg 7:30 am 

 
Quiz Bowl at Seward 

26 27 
 

FFA Feed A Farmer 11-2 
 

VB at Winside 
JV/V 6:00 

28 
 

Elementary VB 
Tourney 

29 30 
 

VB Subdistricts 

31 

 

Activities subject to change due to unforeseen scheduling conflicts, 

etc. 

Please watch the daily bulletin on the school website 

 for the most up to date information. 

D i s t r i c t  S o f t b a l l  

S t a t e  S o f t b a l l  -  H a s t i n g s  

In library 



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

2 
Breakfast Pizza 

ALTERNATE: Ham, Egg & 
Cheese on Bun 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Tornados, Baked 
Beans, Applesauce 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

3 
Yogurt Cup & 
Sausage Links 

ALTERNATE: Bacon & Egg 
on Biscuit 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Flying Saucer, Pears, 
Dinner Bun 

ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 
Cheese 

4 
Biscuits & Gravy 

ALTERNATE: Sausage, Egg 
& Cheese on Mini Pancake 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Sloppy Jo on Bun, 
Corn, Peaches 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

5 
Long John or Donut 

ALTERNATE: Ham & 
Cheese Grilled 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Soup, Cinnamon Roll, 
Cheese stick, 

Mandarin Oranges 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

6 
 

 

9 
French Toast 

ALTERNATE : Sausage & 
Cheese on Bun 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Shredded BBQ Pork 
on Bun, Steamed 

Peas, Peaches 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

10 
Pancakes 

ALTERNATE: Bacon, Egg & 
Cheese on Muffin 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chicken Nuggets, 
Corn, Applesauce, 

Dinner Bun 
ALTERNATE :  Ham & 

Cheese 

11 
Mini Donuts & Links 

ALTERNATE: Grilled 
Sausage & Egg 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Spaghetti with Sauce, 
Broccoli, Breadstick, 

Pears 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

12 
Breakfast Pizza 

ALTERNATE: Ham, Egg & 
Cheese on Pancake 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

PK-6: Hot Dog 
7-12 Runza 

Baked Beans, Oranges 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

13 
Breakfast Burrito 

ALTERNATE: Bacon & Egg 
on Muffin 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Hamburger on Bun, 
Green Beans, Banana 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

16 
Bagel with cream cheese 

or peanut butter 
ALTERNATE : Sausage & 

Cheese on Bun 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Mini Corndogs, Green 
Beans, Pineapple, Dinner 

Bun 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

17 
 

 
Muffins for Moms 

Starting at 7:00 am 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Nachos & Trimmings, 
Corn, Pears 

ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 
Cheese 

18 
Scrambled Eggs & Toast 

ALTERNATE : Ham & 
Cheese Grilled 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Spicy or Plain Chicken 
on Bun, Baked Beans, 
Chips, Orange Slices 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

19       Pancakes 
ALTERNATE : Bacon, Egg & 

Cheese on Bagel 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

PK-2: Chicken Nuggets 
3-12: Beef ‘n Bean 

Burrito, Spanish Rice, 
Peas, Peaches 

ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 
Cheese 

20 
Belgium Waffle 

ALTERNATE : Sausage & 
Egg on Biscuit 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Pizza, Corn or Green 
Beans, Mandarin 

Oranges 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

23 
Tornados 

ALTERNATE : Bacon, Egg & 
Cheese on Bun 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Meatball Sub, Baked 
Beans, Pears 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

24 
Pancake on a Stick 
ALTERNATE : Ham & 

Cheese on Bun 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Goulash, Corn, 
Pineapple, Dinner Bun 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

25 
Cinnamon Roll 

ALTERNATE : Sausage, Egg 
& Cheese on Bun 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chicken Alfredo, 
Broccoli, Breadstick, 

Peaches 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

26 
Biscuits & Gravy 

ALTERNATE : Ham & Egg 
on Biscuit 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Walking Taco, Corn, 
Applesauce 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

27 
Long John or Donut 

 ALTERNATE: Grilled 
Bacon, Egg & Cheese 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Fiestada, Green 
Beans, Banana 

ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 
Cheese 

30 
French Toast 

ALTERNATE : Sausage & 
Cheese on Biscuit 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chicken Fajita over 
Noodles, Green Beans, 

Mandarin Oranges, 
Dinner Bun 

ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 
Cheese 

31 
Breakfast Pizza 

ALTERNATE : Ham, Egg & 
Cheese Grilled 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

 
Halloween Meal 

 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

Menus subject to change. 

Choice of hot breakfast sandwich, cold cereal, fruit, toast, warm 

oatmeal, milk, water and juice offered daily for breakfast. 

Choice of cold sandwich, milk, water and  

salad bar offered daily for lunch. 

Lunch alternate must be requested by 9:00 am. 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider & employer. 



Humphrey Public Schools 
PO Box 278 
Humphrey, NE 68642 

Printed by the Educational Service Unit #7 staff located in Columbus, NE  

See what we’re up to on the Web!!! 
http://www.humphrey.esu7.org  

Parent – Teacher Conferences are  

Monday, October 2, 2017 

2:00 - 8:15 pm 


	pg1 Sjuts
	pg2-3 BKing
	pg4 Health
	pg5 Oelsligle
	pg6 Guardian Groove
	pg7 Booster Club
	pg8 Post Prom
	pg9 Settje
	pg10 NKing
	pg11 Droescher
	pg12 Activities
	pg13 Menus
	pg14 Back Page

